
 

 
 
TO: Ex parte communications, U.S. Department of Energy 
FROM: Lowell Ungar, American Council for an Energy-Efficient Economy (ACEEE) 
DATE: October 25, 2021 
 
 
Summary of ex parte online meeting between American Council for an Energy-Efficient Economy and 
the Department of Energy on October 18, 2021 
 
Re: Supplemental Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (SNOPR) on Energy Conservation Standards for 
Manufactured Housing – Docket Number EERE-2009-BT-BC-0021. 
 
Attendees: 
Nora Wang Esram, Senior Director for Research, ACEEE 
Lowell Ungar, Director of Federal Policy, ACEEE 
John Cymbalsky, DOE 
Ashley Armstrong, DOE 
 
 
Summary of Meeting: 

• ACEEE thanked DOE for issuing the SNOPR 
• DOE confirmed that an item under the docket listed at Office of Management and Budget’s 

regulatory dashboard would be made available for public comment 
• ACEEE said they are working on analysis on affordability that might be issued after the end of 

the comment period as well as related comments. 
• DOE indicated that indoor air quality would be addressed in more detail in the environmental 

impact statement. 
• ACEEE expressed concern that the proposed Tier 1 would not help low-income residents, that 

there may be cheaper savings not included in the draft standard, and that some costs may be 
overestimated in the analysis  

 
 
No documents were shared in the meeting. 


